A meeting of the Town Council of the Town of Williamsport was held on April 2, 2018 at
7:30 pm at the Town Hall with the following officer present — Dave Banta, President, and Dick
Briles. Also in attendance were Nancy Litzenberger, Town Attorney, William Lucas, Clerk
Treasurer, Kevin Strickler, Ted Latoz, Mark Hutson, April Nowicki, Ruann Marks, Greg
Taylor, Donna VanLeer, and Craig Greenwood.

Minutes of March council meeting: Held for next meeting.

Kevin Strickler said IMPA will do a job on 28 starting next month.

TMEF will start their new building up now. The utility consumer deposit needs to be set by the
council. The council discussed this and the original deposit will cover all.

Kevin had a quote of $5,695.00 to clean the water tower on the outside. The council said ok.

Community Crossing grant money is in the town funds now.

Kevin is still working on the ties at The Falls area.

Dave Banta asked Kevin if he had looked at the tennis nets. He has not.

Dave spoke about the rate consultant quotes. Therber, Brock & Associates is $12,000.00 for

all three, water, sewer, and storm water. Dick Briles made a motion to hire Therber, Brock &
Associates. Dave Banta 2™. Voted and passed. Traci Latoz was absent.

Kevin Strickler spoke about the water supply to the nursing home.

Dave Banta spoke about Mary Hoover and her rate study.

Nancy Litzenberger asked about EDIT funds. The council discussed finding and removal of

lead service lines on the end to water lines. Nancy will set this up for the use of EDIT for the
next three years.

Dave Banta asked about the condition of the swimming pool.

Mark Hutson asked about the medical insurance for 2018 on prescriptions. He was surprised at
the cost of his medicine.

Donna Van Leer asked about the town’s insurance and the cost.
Ted Latoz spoke about clean-up around The Falls area and the housing there.

Ted Latoz said he needs to replace Shawn Briles as Deputy Town Marshal. He spoke about
getting a person qualified through schooling. Dick Briles said he would like to see all
applicants. Ted also spoke about getting a merit board in place to review Town Marshal and
Deputy Town Marshal.

There will be a special meeting the week of April 29th to review the merit board’s
recommendations.

Dave Banta asked April Nowicki if she had a schedule of when her house will be repaired.
April spoke to the council about her contractor. She also spoke about plans for repair. Dick
Briles suggested letting her work on the place for two or three months and then having it
inspected again, but further discussion, realized there was no plan. Because there is no real
plan, the council asked Nancy Litzenberger to set up a hearing to proceed.

Dave Banta spoke about a letter from DNR about flood damage in Williamsport.

Donna Van Leer spoke about the budget billing. She also stated that her utility bills have been
reasonable.



Ruann Marks stated that The Falls area looks real good. The Master Gardeners are pleased as
well.

Ruann asked if the Master Gardeners do the flower pots. Are we getting someone to water
plants?

Zoning Board-Ruann Marks

With no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned.
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